
 

 

The Parish Family of  

St. Catharine and St. Margaret  
Spring Lake, New Jersey  

Rev. Harold F. Cullen, Pastor  

 

SIXTH Sunday in Ordinary Time  

FEBRUARY 11, 2018  

Mass Schedule  

St. Catharine Church  
215 Essex Ave, Spring Lake, NJ 07762 

Saturday:  5 PM  

Sunday:  7 AM, 9 AM, 10:30 AM  

Monday - Saturday (except Wednesday):   8 AM  

Friday & Saturday:  6:45 AM  

 

St. Catharine Chapel  
Sunday: 12 Noon  

Wednesday: 8 AM & 12 Noon  

Monday - Friday 12 Noon  

St. Margaret Church  
300 Ludlow Ave. Spring Lake, NJ 07762 

Saturday:  4.00PM  

Sunday:  8:30 AM, 10 AM, 11:30 AM  

Sacrament of Reconciliation  
St. Catharine Chapel, Saturday 3:30 ï 4:30PM  

St. Margaret Church, Saturday 3:00 ï 3:45 PM  

www.stcatharine -stmargaret.org     ContactUs@stcatharine -stmargaret.org  
 

732 -449 -5765  

Parish Directory 
Rev. Harold F. Cullen PhD, Pastor  

Rev. William Dunlap, Associate Pastor  

Rev. martin oôreilly, associate pastor 

Rev. Charles Weiser, Senior Priest  

Rev John Morley, Weekend Assistant  

Rev Martin Padovani, Weekend Assistant  

Rev William Dowd, Weekend Assistant  

Edward Jennings, Deacon  

Dr. John Little, Deacon  

Rich Baier, Buildings  

Richard Cambron, special projects  

Tammy Sablom, Religious Education  

Ed Stevens, Director of Cemeteries  

Sister Margaret Tierney, SC Pastoral Care  

dr. jarred tafaro, director of music  

Lisa defillippo cole, business manager  

NEW PARISHIONERS:  
Welcome!  We encourage all new families who 

move into St. Catharine - St. Margaret Parish to 

call the rectory to register in the parish.  
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Please remember our sick:   Marlene Reisner, 
Joan Hicks, Claire Clark, Grace Philhower, Judy 

Langlois, Colleen Higgins, Kurt Alberts, Frank 

Marsh, Sr. Margo Kavanaugh, Fred Gearing, Dr. Rita 
Watson, Bill Mack, Jack Geiger, Joyce Keane, Baby 

Bernadette Mariam Tafaro, Bob Patrignelli, Nick 
Costantini, Jane Coughey, Ronald Thomas, Richie Burgess, 

Eileen Cassidy, Fr. Dennis Gallagher, Helen Reh, Charles 

Williams, Msgr. James J. Finnerty, Susan Ferraro, Brendan 
McWeeney, Doris Madelyn Blackwell** 
 

Please pray for our deceased :  Bruce Boyle, Maureen 
Kane, Dr. John Donahue, Ronald P. Svec, Walter G. Kruse, 

Cheryl Mikita, Walter Edward Leonard, Pamela Barth, 

Dorothy McMahon, William Kelly, James MacDonald, 
Edward James McGrady, Christopher Garabadian, Ralph 

Perfetto, Anna Bradle, Frances DôAuria, Mary Agnes 
Purcell**  
 

Names remain on the sick and deceased at the request of 

parishioners for one month (4 weeks).  If extended prayers 

are needed, please send a note or call.  Thank you.  

PASTORAL CARE   732 -449 -5765  
If you are going into the hospital, our priests 

will be happy to anoint you by appointment 

before admittance.  If you are IN the hospital, please call us 

to let us know so we can visit you, since hospitals no longer 

list patientsô parishes.   

If you wish someone to visit you or your loved one in your 

home or assisted living, please notify us directly, Sr. 

Margaret Tierney, Ext. 124. 
 

Save the Date:  All Liturgical Ministers Spirituality Day, 
Saturday, May 12, 2018. 
 

Blood Pressure Screenings on the 2nd Tuesday of 

each month, 12:30pm - 1:30pm, in the Convent. 

Bereavement Support Group:  The next 
session is Thursday, March 8, 2018 at 1:30 PM in the 

convent.  If you have lost a loved one do not feel alone in your 
journey, we are here to support you.  Call Sr. Margaret Tier-
ney 732 449-5765, Ext. 124. 

ST. CATHARINE CHURCH  
MONDAY, February 12 
 8:00 AM  Jake DeAlmaida 
 12:00 PM (Chapel) Michael Martin Nagle, 8th Annv. 
 

TUESDAY, February 13 
 8:00 AM  Ellen Boyle 
12:00 PM (Chapel) Frank Male 
 

ASH WEDNESDAY, February 14 
 8:00 AM (Chapel) Joyce Keane, Healing Mass 
   Bruce Boyle 
   Mary Hannan 
   Jane Caughey, Healing Mass 
   Maureen Kane 
   Peter & Mildred Flood 
 12:00 PM (Chapel) Frank Male 
  5:00 PM  People of the Parish 
 

THURSDAY, February 15 
 8:00 AM  In Memory of Ron Van Note 
12:00 PM (Chapel) Robert Lynch 
 

FRIDAY, February 16 
 6:45 AM  Robert Lynch 
 8:00 AM  James Ryan 
   Ed McGrady 
   Jane Ann Diello 
   Jim Endres 
   Robert Lynch 
   David Williams 
12:00 PM (Chapel) Frank Male, Jr. 
 

SATURDAY, February 17 
 6:45 AM  Maureen & Edward Drozd 
 8:00 AM  Michel Chalhoub 
 5:00 PM  Guido Spinozzi Fam,  
   Liv & Decõd 
 

FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT, February 18  
 7:00 AM  Harry Byrne 
 9:00 AM  James & Rose Misuriello 
10:30 AM  Norman & Carolee Lloyd 
12:00 PM (Chapel) William J. Clarke 
 

ST. MARGARET CHURCH 
ASH WEDNESDAY, February 14 
 4:00 PM  William Kelly 
 

SATURDAY, February 17 
 4:00 PM  Lionel Clayton 
 

FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT, February 18 
 8:30 AM  James Calabrese 
10:00 AM  People of the Parish 
11:30 AM  Angie OõConnor 

      PALM CROSSES 
St. Anne & St. Catharine Cemetery 
will be offering Palm Crosses for the 
Easter holiday to be placed in honor 
of your loved one. 
 

Palm Crosses are $15 each.   
     Orders will be taken no later than 

Thursday, March 1st. 
 

All palm crosses will be placed by March 15th and 
removed by Monday, April 16th. 

 

To place your order or for questions, call 732-681-6269. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjo05rxhaDMAhXMHT4KHSeLC_sQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fworldartsme.com%2Fpastoral-care-clipart.html&bvm=bv.119745492,d.cWw&psig=AFQjCNGor0nC1hgamD1GdfL9w_yni83rAw&ust=1
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Dear Parishioners,  

This Wednesday is Ash Wednesday, the beginning of 

Lent.  When I was a child, I used to approach this season with a 

sense of dread, mainly because it marked the beginning of 6 

weeks without candy, a very depressing prospect, even allowing 

for a brief and glorious reprieve in the middle, for St. Patrickõs 

Day!  As I have gotten older, I now tend to see this as a very 

special grace-filled time of the year, with great opportunity 

for increased self awareness and growth in the love of 

God.  
 

Here are some more suggestions that will help to make this a 

special time of the year for you and your family: 
 

¶ Make an effort to eat dinner together as a family at 

least 3 or 4 times during the week. 
 

¶ Begin each meal with a simple prayer of gratitude to 

God. 
 

¶ If you have children in CCD or in St. Catharine 

School, talk to them about what they are learning 

about their faith.  Start the conversation in the car on 

the way home.  Share your own experiences of the 

Faith with them.  Continue it at the dinner table. 
 

¶ Spend an hour (or a half hour, or even 15 minutes) in 

adoration before the Blessed Sacrament every 

Wednesday (more on this next Sunday). 
 

There is a certain atmosphere of austerity about the Lenten 

Season that is very much at odds with the society and the 

culture in which we live.  Our society does not see any virtue or 

benefit from self denial or self sacrifice.  The ancient Epicurean 

slogan òEat, drink and be merry, for tomorrow you dieó is 

still the accepted slogan and belief of most people.  
 

If you wear ashes on your forehead on Wednesday, and if you 

take seriously Christõs invitation to take up the cross and follow 

Him, you will probably have a lonely journey for the next 40 

days.  People are very happy to celebrate the anticipation of the 

Lenten Season (Mardi Gras), with great enthusiasm and even 

excess, but when the train pulls out of the station at midnight 

on the Tuesday before Ash Wednesday, and as you head into 

the desert of the Lenten Season, there are plenty of empty 

seats! 
 

Lent, as you know is the season of the Church year right before 

Easter.  During Lent we remember that by His suffering, death 

and resurrection, Jesus saved us from our sins.  It calls us to 

turn away from sin and selfishness and live in Godõs grace.  It 

has always been a time of spiritual growth and healing.  The 

directives and the regulations that the Church surrounds this 

season with are meant to be ways of directing us on the 

journey. 

The regulations about fasting and abstaining are merely 

the signposts directing us towards spiritual awareness and 

growth.  They mean nothing unless they are expressions 

of a heart felt desire on the part of each individual to 

better appreciate the sacrifice that Jesus made for us on 

Calvary, and a desire and determination to strengthen and 

grow in our faith.  
 

    Fr Harry Cullen  

Next weekend is Pledge Sunday for the Annual Catholic Appeal 

throughout the Diocese of Trenton.  Each year the Bishop 

seeks the support of all of the members of the diocese to 

further the work of our ministries.  Each of us has a vital part 

in all we do in Christõs name, and each of us can share in all we 

do with a gift to the Annual Catholic Appeal.  Our single Act of 

Faith propels the works of love that build up our Church.  You 

make that happen with a generous gift to the ACA.  
 

This year St. Catharine-St. Margaret Parish Familyõs share of the 

goal is $175,000. 
 

As the people of the Diocese of Trenton, you have an 

opportunity to help others see Christ working in our midst. I 

ask you to take a moment and truly reflect on any help you can 

give. We truly need everyone to participate.  This year we again 

are striving to reach our goal of $7 million.  
 

I am always grateful and moved by the level of support you 

give to our parish.  I thank you for this support, and may God 

continue to bless you and your family. 
 

Fr. Harry Cullen 

THREE WAYS TO MAKE  

YOUR DONATION  
 

ONLINE:  Access our secure website at  
www.dioceseof tenton.org/catholicappeal to easily 
make a pledge, payment or outright gift. 
 

BY MAIL:  Send a check or money order made payable to 
ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL: 

Diocese of Trenton,  
Department of Development 

PO Box 4887, 701 Lawrenceville Road,  
Trenton, NJ 08650-4887 

 

BY PHONE:  Call our Department of Development at 609-
403-7197 with your credit card information 
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Lenten Regulations  

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
 

During the days and weeks of penance that lie ahead --- from Ash Wednesday, February 14th  until 
Holy Thursday, March 29th   ---  the Catholic Church throughout the world commemorates the 
ǇŜƴƛǘŜƴǘƛŀƭ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƻŦ [ŜƴǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ƳƻŘŜƭ WŜǎǳǎ ƎŀǾŜ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ άǘƘŜǎŜ ŦƻǊǘȅ Řŀȅǎέ ǿŀǎ Ƙƛǎ ƻǿƴ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ 

the desert and the temptations that followed him there where he encountered Satan face to face.  And yet, Jesus, 
there in the desert --- alone, fasting and in intense prayer --- beat back the devil and triumphed over temptation, as 
strong and as unrelenting as it was throughout those forty days. 
 

We enter the desert of Lent like Jesus, led by the Holy Spirit, to face our devils, our temptations head on.  But we are 
not alone.  The Lord Jesus Christ is with us.  And so, too, is the Church, the entire community of faith observing Lent.  
Here is what the Catholic Church in the United States requires of us as baptized Catholics: 

 

1. The days of FAST (only one full meal) and ABSTINENCE (no meat) are Ash Wednesday and Good 
Friday.  No dispensations are granted on these solemn days except for reason of sickness or those 
provided in canon law below.   

 ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅ Ŧŀƭƭǎ ƻƴ !ǎƘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мпth this year.  Since Ash Wednesday is one of 
only two solemn penitential days, no dispensations will be granted. 

 {ǘΦ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ 5ŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ мтΣ Ŧŀƭƭǎ ƻƴ ŀ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ 
 

2. All other Fridays of Lent are days of ABSTINENCE (no meat). 
Those between the ages of 18 and 59 are obliged to FAST (only one full meal) as above.  From the age of 14, people 
are also obliged to ABSTAIN  (no meat: this obligation prohibits the eating of meat, but not eggs, milk products or 
condiments of any kind, even though made from animal fat). 
 

The obligation to observe the laws of fast and abstinence is a serious one for Catholics.  Failure to observe one 
penitential day in itself is not considered a serious sin.  It is the failure to observe any penitential days at all, or a 
substantial number of penitential days, that must be considered serious. 
 

The obligation, the privilege really, of receiving the 
Eucharist at least once a year --- ƻŦǘŜƴ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ά9ŀǎǘŜǊ 
Řǳǘȅέ --- for those in the state of grace should still be 
fulfilled during the period from the First Sunday of Lent, 
February 17-18thh to Trinity Sunday, May 26-27th.  
IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ƭŀǿ ŘƻŜǎ ǇŜǊƳƛǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊŜŎŜǇǘ ǘƻ ōŜ 
fulfilled at another time during the year when there is a 
just cause. 
 

I want to encourage Catholics to go to confession and to 
make use of the sacrifices and traditions that have always 
been part of our Lenten practices in the Church. 
 

We do, indeed, fast and pray with the Lord Jesus and with 
our fellow Catholics.  May this Lent be a time of penance 
leading to grace and joy for us all at Easter. 
Sincerely yours in Christ, 
 

 

aƻǎǘ wŜǾŜǊŜƴŘ 5ŀǾƛŘ aΦ hΩ/ƻƴƴŜƭƭΣ /ΦaΦ 
Bishop of Trenton 

ASH WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 14TH 

MASS SCHEDULE  
 

             8:00AM- St. Catharine Chapel  
             9:00AM- St. Catharine School Gym  
           12 NOON- St. Catharine Chapel  
             4:00PM- St. Margaret Church  
             5:00PM- St. Catharine Church  
 

STATIONS OF THE CROS S will be 
offered during Lent, every Friday morning 
following the 8:00 AM Mass and every 
Friday evening at 7:00 PM in St. Catharine 
Church beginning February 16. 
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MENôS CORNERSTONE IV WEEKEND RETREAT 

ñAMAZING GRACE:  HOW SWEET THE SOUNDò, MARCH 9 -10, 2018  
 

The Menôs Cornerstone Group at St. Rose Parish will be holding their 

annual weekend retreat on March 9th and 10th at St. Rose in Belmar.  

Founded by Bill Harkins in the spring of 2014, Cornerstone meets monthly 

with the goal of helping adult men develop and strengthen their relationship 

with God by sharing their experiences with one another on their faith journey.  

The retreat is open to adult men from St. Rose Parish in Belmar as well as our 

neighboring Cohort 19 parishes ï St. Markôs of Sea Girt, St. Catharine-St. 

Margaret of Spring Lake, Ascension of Bradley Beach, and St. Elizabethôs of 

Avon.  
 

Cornerstone IV Weekend is a 26-hour annual retreat that begins Friday 

evening at 7pm and ends Saturday evening with a Family Liturgy.  The 

theme for this yearôs Cornerstone IV Weekend is ñAmazing Grace: How 

Sweet the Soundò.  We put away the cell phones for the weekend and have a 

fun-filled ñBoy Scoutò kind of weekend, complete with a sleepover at ñHotel 

St. Rose!ò. In addition to renewing our relationship with God, we also spend 

the weekend getting to know others through small group discussions, fun 

games, and music.  We also have time for prayer, reflection, and reconciliation.  

The Cornerstone Retreat is an extremely well-planned weekend, with every 

detail clearly defined including speakers addressing topics like My Relationship 
with God, Growth in Community, Outreach in Ministry, My Journey with God, 

and Prayer and Discipleship.  
 

The retreat concludes on Saturday night with a celebration of the Liturgy and 

we invite our families and friends to the closing mass and reception afterwards.  

Men of St. Rose and our fellow Cohort 19 parish communities -- we would 

love to have YOU join us for the Cornerstone IV Weekend Retreat on 

March 9th and 10th at St. Rose Parish.   
 

Brochures are available in the back of the church and if you would like more 

information about the Cornerstone IV Weekend Retreat or our monthly 

meetings, please contact Jack V. Kirnan at (609) 647-5431 or by email at 

jackvkirnan@gmail.com.  

2018 Lenten Email and Text Series  

If you would like to join our series where you will 
receive one email a day during Lent, please sign at  

https://app.flocknote.com/
StCatharineStMargaret/StCathStMargLent  or by 

texting LENT2018 to 84576  
 

To Join our Lenten text group text LENTTEXT to 
84576 and receive one text per day to uplift you and 
help you focus on Lent.  Emails and Texts will be sent 

beginning February 14, 2018. 

Members of our Parish who have family or 

friends in the service have given us their names 

which can be found in our Remembrance books 

in both churches in front of one of the side 

altars.  We encourage you to stop there, say a 

prayer for those listed and for all our service people.  To add 

a name to our prayer list, please call Barbara 732-449-5392 

or Karen 732-685-7065 or parishcouncil@stcatharine-

stmargaret.org. 

The Center in Asbury Park  

Get meal containers on  

Sunday, February 18th and return filled 

meal containers on Sunday, February 25th  
 

Please, if you donõt want to contribute 
frozen meals to the Center, remem-
ber, we need non-perishable toiletry 
items as well.  The Center provides 
"Hygiene Bags" for our clients to assist 
them with their basic needs.  Many of 

these items are things that cannot be gotten with food stamps 
and yet they are necessary items.  If you can help The Center 
with these items we would be most appreciative.  The basic 
needs items are: Shaving Cream, Deodorant, Hand Lotion, 
Hypo-Allergenic Body Lotion, Mouth Wash, Body Soap, Band-
Aids, Hair Conditioner, Shampoo, Toothpaste, & Toilet Paper.  
Containers for this collection are given out on the 3rd week-end 
of every month.  On the 4th weekend frozen meals and the 
above mentioned articles are returned and delivered to the Cen-

ter.  For more info call Joanne Campbell 732-681-2152 or 
visit www.thecenterinap.com.  These people are our 
brothers and sisters in need.  Please help them. 


